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Memorandum

Department of Planning and Development

Planning Division

To:

Chair Lowry and Members of the Portland Planning Board


From:

Sarah Hopkins, Development Review Services Manager

Date:

September 23, 2005

Re:
September 27, 2005 Planning Board Workshop

Morrill’s Crossing Mixed-Use Development

Morrrill’s Crossing, LLC has requested a Planning Board workshop to present its plans for the mixed-use project at Morrill’s Corner.  As the Board will recall, a conditional zone was approved for this project by the City Council earlier this year, after a substantial review by the Planning Board Community Development Committee and City Council.

For the first workshop with the Planning Board, the applicant will go through the overall plan for the site, including the conditional rezoning, phasing, architecture and landscape architecture.

Conditional Rezoning

Included as Attachment 1 is the executed conditional rezoning as adopted by the City Council.  The rezoning document and associated plans specify the various uses permitted on site, the phasing of development and the requirements for infrastructure improvements.

Highlights of the contract are summarized below.

1. Permitted uses

a. retail

b. no fewer than ten apartments above Allen Ave. retail building

c. 18-24 townhouse units

d. up to 24 apartments to the rear of the site

e. trails, multi-purpose soccer field

f. boxing club with up to twelve events per year with attendance over 300. Parking management plan must be approved as part of site plan and updated annually.

2. Phasing 

a. Phase I: 

· 10 apartments near Allen Ave

· all traffic improvements to Morrill’s Corner

· trail network

· loaming/seeding of future residential lot in rear

· Grocery store, all other retail, boxing club expansion

· multi-purpose field: if DEP permitting takes longer for the field, Packard has an additional year to construct the field. Field must be loamed/seeded in interim.

Note: No certificate of occupancy will be issued for any purpose until all improvements are completed.

b. Phase II

· 18-24 townhouses, but no Certificate of Occupancy will be granted for grocery store until a building permit is issued for the first townhouse units.  Building permits for at least 18 townhouses must be issued within two years of commencement of phase II

c. Phase III

· Up to 24 apartments to rear of site

Note: If Phase III apartments are not constructed within seven years of final Certificate of Occupancy of Phase I, Packard must assign interest in parcel for future residential development to the City for $100.

Overall Project

Land Area





20.2 acres

Total square footage of total project


237,514

Total ground coverage of total project

156,136

Retail


Non-grocery




63,182

Grocery




71,445

Office








Proposed




15,462 (boxing)

Allowed by zoning



up to 25,000

Residential


Upstairs Allen Ave apartments

10

Townhouses




18-24

Rear apartments 



12
Architecture/Landscape Architecture

Included under the third tab of the site plan book are the architectural elevations of the buildings. The applicant may present more perspective drawings at the workshop.  The elevations are consistent with the drawings included as exhibits to the approved conditional zone.  Standing seam metal roofs are anticipated over traditional storefronts, made of brick and EFIS (dryvit material).  The townhouses reflect a similar design, but utilize cement clapboard over a brick base.  Andy Hyland, the project architect, will present the design issues at the workshop.

The Parks and Recreation Department is currently reviewing the plans for the trail and multipurpose recreation field.  Likewise, the Arborist is reviewing the landscape plan.

Other Submissions

The applicant has submitted its site plan application that includes a letter of financial/technical capability from Stop and Shop and Citizens Bank, as well as evidence of Right/Title/Interest.

A parking management plan for the boxing club is also included with the booklet, under the second tab.

A stormwater management plan has been submitted and is being reviewed by our reviewing engineer.  Preliminary comments have been forwarded to the applicant and we hope to bring the Board an updated stormwater plan at a subsequent workshop.  

A Traffic Movement Permit application has been submitted by the applicant.  Last week, the City’s reviewing traffic engineer held a Traffic Scoping meeting with the applicant to determine the parameters of the study.  Questions were raised and we anticipate bringing the updated traffic to the Board at a subsequent workshop.

Preliminary Staff Comments/Items to be Addressed

1. Allen Avenue Retail: active uses/doors on both sides of building facing entry drive and parking lot.

2. Boxing Club: Conditional Rezoning exhibit indicated a “10,000 sq ft expansion”.  The present plans show a 10,000 foot print expansion with a total square footage of 43,000 sq. ft.  The Zoning Administrator will make a determination on the compliance issue.

3. Paper Streets: The applicant indicated the discontinuance of paper streets.  Public Works is reviewing the request and is considering alternate options.

4. Loading/Delivery/Dumpster hours of operation and noise levels.

5. Fire Access 

6. Traffic Improvements: We’ll need a sign-off from public works on the scope and details of work within the right-of-way.

7. Snow Storage

8. Milliken Brook Watershed Study

9. Rear Apartments Layout

The next workshop is scheduled for October 25, 2005.

Attachments

1. Approved Conditional Zone

2. Site Plan Application Book

3. Reduced Plans/Details
4. Correspondence from Neighbors
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